
TIDE Committee 
Minutes 

April 5, 2017 
 
Present:  Janet Oakley, Marie Bost, Charlie Boozer, Mickey Van Metre, and Peter Beck 
 
Absent:  Archie Livingston (excused), and Cameron Andrews 
 
The minutes of the February 1, 2017 regular meeting, February 7, 2017 special called 
meeting, March 1, 2017 regular meeting, and March 22, 2017 special called meeting were 
approved as read. 
 
Department Heads: 
Mayor Darby reviewed the by-laws with the committee.  She said she had been delinquent 
in doing this as she has been busy with post-storm duties.  She reminded the committee 
that the committee was formed so as to represent the eyes and ears of the community.  
She stated the main emphasis of the committee is to get grants for the beautification of 
the community. 
 
Mickey Van Metre moved to seriously think about future members being representative of 
different organizations from the community as was originally.  Peter Beck seconded but 
the motion failed. 
 
The topic of what grants are currently being sought will be put on the next agenda under 
Old Business. 
 
Old Business: 
 Revision of beach rules signs – Marie moved to go with Option A – the revision that 
has the starfish the same color as the background in the logo.  Peter Beck seconded and 
the motion was unanimously approved. 
 
New Business: 
 Burley Lyons Park Way Find – Since Patrick Brown was out of the office today and 
could not speak on the wayfinding signs, Charlie Boozer moved to defer that topic to the 
May meeting under the heading of Old Business.  Marie Bost seconded and the motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
 Town Hall Area Beautification – Janet said it was her opinion that this area is a 
perfect example for a sub-committee, and asked for discussion.  Marie Bost suggested to 
ask Iris Hill if there is a master plan already in place for the town hall area and if so is 
there funding in the budget for said plan.  Peter Beck would like for Iris to attend the May 
meeting and speak on this topic. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:00 am. 


